
 

AGENDA DOCUMENTATION
                                              7.1. 

Meeting Date: April 18, 2017 

TO:  DURANGO CITY COUNCIL FROM: AMY PHILLIPS, CITY CLERK 
DIRECTOR OF ADMINISTRATIVE 
SERVICES

SUBJECT: CERTIFICATION OF THE APRIL 4, 2017 ELECTION RESULTS 

PURPOSE/BACKGROUND 
Pursuant to the Durango City Charter and the Uniform Election Code of 1992 I will present for Council approval 
certification of the results of the regular election held on April 4th.   
 
The election was conducted to elect three City Councilors from a field of five (5) candidates and to ask the voters 
Question 1-A. The three (3) candidates receiving the most votes will be sworn in tonight for terms of (4) four-
years. 
 
As certification reflects that Melissa Youssef received 3,565 votes, Dean Brookie received 3,025 votes and Chris 
Bettin received 2,368 votes.  Question 1-A failed with 3,094 votes cast against the Ordinance and 1,735 votes cast 
for the Ordinance. 
 
Question 1A- Shall the following citizen initiated ordinance be approved? 
AN ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 25 OF THE CODE OF ORDINANCES OF THE CITY OF 
DURANGO BY THE ADDITION OF A NEW SECTION STATING THAT THE DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC 
WORKS/DIVISION OF PUBLIC UTILITIES OF THE CITY AND ALL CITY EMPLOYEES ARE 
PROHIBITED FROM ADDING FLUORIDE (OR ANY CHEMICAL CONTAINING FLUORIDE FOR THE 
PURPOSES OF FLUORIDATION) TO THE CITY’S PUBLIC WATER SYSTEM AND ESTABLISHING AN 
EFFECTIVE DATE OF JUNE 1, 2017. 

_______ FOR THE ORDINANCE  ______AGAINST THE ORDINANCE 
   

The canvass of votes verified that 12,197 ballots were distributed to active registered voters and those inactive 
registered voters who requested a ballot.  Of that number, 11,410 ballots were delivered to voters, and 787 ballots 
were returned marked “undeliverable”.  A total of 4,900 ballots were counted, resulting in a 43 percent voter 
turnout based on the total ballots delivered to voters or a 40 percent voter turnout based on the number of ballots 
distributed. (The ballots cast in 2017 was increased by 946 ballot or 24 percent increase.) 48 ballots came in after 
the 4th 39 of those on the 5th) 
 
ELECTION HISTORY 
The 2015 canvass of votes verified that 10,323 ballots were distributed to active registered voters and those 
inactive registered voters who requested a ballot. Of that number, 9,713 ballots were delivered to registered 
voters, and 610 ballots were returned marked “undeliverable” by the U.S. Postal Service. A total of 3,954 ballots 
were counted, resulting in a 41 percent voter turnout based on the total ballots delivered to voters or a 38 percent 
voter turnout based on the number of ballots distributed. The per ballot cost for the 2015 Municipal Election was 
$4.70. 
 
The 2013 canvass of votes verified that 9,882 ballots were distributed to active registered voters and those 
inactive registered voters who requested a ballot.  Of that number, 9,378 ballots were delivered to a like number 
of registered voters, and 504 ballots were returned marked “undeliverable” by the U.S. Postal Service.  A total of 
3,442 ballots were counted, resulting in a 37 percent voter turnout based on the total ballots delivered to voters or 
a 34 percent turnout based on the number of ballots distributed.  The per ballot cost for the 2013 Municipal 
Election was $5.00. 
 
The 2011 canvass of votes verified that 6,602 ballots were distributed to active registered voters and those 
inactive registered voters who requested a ballot.  Of that number, 6,269 ballots were delivered to a like number 
of registered voters, and 333 ballots were returned marked “undeliverable” by the U.S. Postal Service.  A total of 
3,403 ballots were counted, resulting in a 54 percent voter turnout based on the total ballots delivered to voters or 
a 51 percent turnout based on the number of ballots distributed.  The per ballot cost for the 2011 Municipal 
Election was $3.62. 

FISCAL IMPACT 
The total expense associated with the Election was $18, 059 resulting in a $3.69 per-ballot cost. Does Council 
have any questions? 

RECOMMENDATION 
It is the recommendation of the City Manager, City Attorney and myself that the Council, by motion, 
 

                          approve the April 4, 2017 Certification of Election Results. 



                                                         

                     
                                              City Manager Ronald P. LeBlanc 

 




